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October 31, 2023 

ATTN: Document Control Desk 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 

Prairie Island Nuclear Generating Plant Units 1 and 2 
Docket Nos. 50-282 and 50-306 
Renewed Facility Operating License Nos. DPR-42 and DPR-60 

1717 Wakonade Drive 
Welch, MN 55089 

L-Pl-23-031 
10 CFR 54 

Notice of Intent to Pursue Subsequent License Renewal for Prairie Island Nuclear 
Generating Plant 

Reference: 1) NRC Regulatory Issue Summary 2009-06, "Importance of Giving NRC 
Advance Notice of Intent to Pursue License Renewal," dated June 15, 
2009. 

In the referenced letter, the NRC described the importance of providing advance notice 
of the intent to pursue license renewal. 

This letter provides notification that Northern States Power Company, a Minnesota 
corporation, doing business as Xcel Energy, hereafter NSPM, is planning to submit an 
application for the second renewed license for the Prairie Island Nuclear Generating 
Plant, in the fourth quarter of 2026. The Certificate of Need for expansion of the Prairie 
Island Nuclear Generating Plant Independent Spent Fuel Storage Installation (ISFSI) 
will be filed with the Minnesota Public Utilities Commission in February 2024 pursuant to 
Minnesota Statute §216B.243. 

If you have any questions, please contact Paul Young at 612-337-2165. 
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Summary of Commitments 

This letter makes no new commitments and no revisions to existing commitments. 

/JdM, A. f~ 
Peter A. Gardner 
Senior Vice President and Chief Nuclear Officer 
Northern States Power Company - Minnesota 

cc: Administrator, Region 111, USNRC 
Project Manager, Prairie Island, USNRC 
Resident Inspector, Prairie Island, USNRC 




